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Waverley Council Response Report to Requests from February and April 2022 North Bondi Precinct meetings 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion/Request Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

23 
February 
2022 

RECYCLING BOTTLE & CAN DEPOT @ 
BONDI BEACH 
Resolved we ask the Councillors 
present to act on our behalf to have 
the Depot reinstated. 
NB this generated a lot of debate, all 
of which was positive.       
 

 
Precinct to follow this up with the Councillors. 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations  

Action in 
progress 

23 
February 
2022 

PRECINCT MEETINGS – ON ZOOM OR 
MAKE THEM HYBRID MEETINGS 
Resolved we ask Council to invest in 
the technology that will enable 
Precincts to hold Hybrid meetings.   

Community Liaison Coordinator to follow up. Governance Action in 
progress 

23 
February 
2022 

REQUEST FOR A TRAFFIC ROUND-A-
BOUT & PREDESTRIAN CROSSING AT 
THE INTERSECTION OF BLAIR & 
WAIORA STs 
Resolved we ask Council to support 
the installation of a round-a-bout & 
pedestrian crossings to minimise the 
current dangerous condition at the 
intersection of Blair & Waiora Sts.  
And that further Council makes 
representations to the Traffic 
Committee to have same approved. 

Request was forwarded to the Service Manager, Traffic and Transport who advised 
that Council has assessed this intersection in the past.  A roundabout was found not 
to be feasible.  Nevertheless, Council officers commenced a new review early this 
year.  We are only in the preliminary phase.  Detailed design and any resultant 
modifications to the intersection are currently unfunded. 
 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 
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 GOULD ST TRAFFIC PROBLEM AT 
BLAIR ST - It was advised when 
travelling along Gould St, & 
approaching Blair St it becomes a 
blind spot & you cannot see to your 
right. 
Resolved we that we ask Council to 
review & take appropriate action to 
make the intersection  safe. 

Request was forwarded to the Service Manager, Traffic and Transport who advised 
that there is 15 metres of No Stopping signposted on Blair Street east of Gould 
Street.  This is more than the standard 10 metres.  Sight lines should be good.  It is on 
the list of outstanding site visits. 
 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 

23 
February 
2022 

UPGRADE OF WAIORA STREETSCAPE 
– SIDEWALK & ROAD SURFACE 
Resolved we ask Council to initiate a 
streetscape renewal of Waiora St, 
with respect to both the sidewalk & 
road surface. 

Request was forwarded to the Public Place Coordinator Infrastructure Services and a 
reply will be forwarded to the Precinct. 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 

23 
February 
2022 

BLAIR STREET CROSSING 
The question of a safe crossing across 
Blair Street from North Bondi was 
raised.  It was suggested a crossing 
from anywhere between Gould and 
Wairoa would be ideal.  
Resolved we ask Council, to review 
Blair St, between Gould and Wairoa, 
with the view of taking to the Traffic 
Committee a proposal for the 
installation of zebra crossing, to 
minimize the danger for children and 
families who cross the street on a 
regular basis. 

Request was forwarded to the Service Manager, Traffic and Transport who advised 
that Council is investigating options to safely manage cars and pedestrians. This is a 
similar request to the one listed above in this report relating to a traffic round-a-bout 
& pedestrian crossing at the intersection of Blair & Waiora Streets. 
 
 
  

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations  

Action in 
progress 


